
                      STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

      SELECTMEN  

            MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 23, 3017 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner 

who entered late.  

Jay Croteau worked on the elderly exemption PA28 for Richard Ballou.  

The selectmen signed the letter to the Trustees of Trust Funds for reimbursement for the t shirts printed 

for the 250th anniversary.  

Jay Croteau left a message to Broadvest for the building permit requested.  

Jill Lane will check on the number of Planning books to order.  

Bruce Smith has filed the new tax cards and has done a comparison of the new and old home values.  

The tax rate has been set at $22.23. The selectmen have signed the warrant for the tax collector.  

The selectmen discussed the upcoming changes to the timber  tax reporting.  

Jay Croteau has added the elderly exemption form to the website. 

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The selectmen received information of additional monies due to the town for the EMPG grant from the 

state.  

Spectrum has completed their portion of the upgrade to the town clerk’s office.  

The selectmen discussed the applicability for site plans.  

The Town of Surry received ck#1508 in the amount of $218.00 from Broadvest Corporation for Building 

permit #1075.  The driveway application has been sent to the Planning Board.  

Bruce Smith had a conversation with Frank Lucuis about Rodgers Pond.  

November inspections for the Safety Committee will include a written request to the play group and the 

recreation committee about the complaints about excess  props in areas that need to be kept clear.  

Jay Croteau spoke with Durwin Clark about patching the Pond Road repair sites before frost. The 

selectmen will use the balance of the 4909.1 state bonus for the patching.  

John Davis has heard nothing from DES about the complaints that had been submitted.  



Josh Brooks spoke with the selectmen about his inspection of the Haunted House and the use of flame 

retardant materials for the event. He discussed the assembly occupancy requirements and the need to 

have the boiler room clear.  He also mentioned the play groups use of extension cords under the stage.  

Josh Brooks spoke with the selectmen about the capitol reserve fund for the fire truck and the need to 

create an additional capital reserve fund for equipment purchases.  

The selectmen discussed having the Cemetery Trustees and Wally Reney  come in together to discusse 

the cemetery trusts usages and expenditures. Bruce Smith presented history of what has been spent out 

of the Cemetery funds to date.  

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M.  

 

 

 


